Collective agreement for Fit for the Future proposals 

To help us on our journey to become ‘fit for the future’ we’ve told you about changes we need to make to some terms and conditions of employment.  

Thanks to your feedback during our consultation and following the UNISON ballot we now have agreement on making the changes. 

Below is a brief description. We have amended some of the proposals following the staff consultation and further positive negotiations with unions.

Disturbance allowance will be paid to employees when their work base is changed, if the new work base is further away from their home than their former base and the difference is more than 10 miles. Employees will be responsible for the costs of the first 10 miles of the difference in travel (each way), and disturbance allowance will be paid for the difference. It will be paid for 12 months provided the employee’s circumstances don’t change.  This change comes into affect for moves after 1 August 2012.

Redeployment compensation payments of up to two grades or 20% of the original salary (whichever is lower) will be paid to people redeployed to a lower grade.  Following further consultation we have reached agreement that the payments will now be made on a monthly basis for 18 months. This change will come into effect for people redeployed from 1 August 2012.

The Christmas concessionary day will be added to your annual leave entitlement from December 2012.     Where it continues to suit business needs for offices to close on the 'concessionary day', this will continue and employees will need to take the day as leave as happens now. 

Otherwise the day will be a normal working day and you can take the leave at any time.  Chief Officer Group (COG) will agree which areas of our services need to remain open on this day, and this will be publicised locally by departments, along with further guidance for managers and staff. 

Subsistence (meals) payments will stop from 1 September 2012.  There are some limited circumstances where payments may still be paid. More information is on Schools’ PeopleNet.

Interview expenses will no longer be paid for people attending internal interviews unless they are going through the redeployment process.  This will take effect from 1 September 2012.

Increments for post entry qualifications will no longer be paid for any new courses after 1 September 2012. More information is on Schools’ PeopleNet.

Improvements to Adoption pay from 1 January 2013 will bring this benefit in line with NCC maternity provisions. 

An option to ’buy’ additional annual leave will be available from 1 April 2013 – more information will follow shortly. 

From the 2013 appraisal round (next year), staff in central services (not schools) will need to receive a performance score of at least 3 in order to progress up the incremental scale. Discussions to finalise the guidance as a result of these changes continue with unions. 

There will also be more information on a range of flexible benefits shortly - like the salary sacrifice schemes for buying bikes and public transport season tickets.

HR direct (01603 222212) have been briefed on specific issues to help with any staff queries, and Q&A information on Schools’ PeopleNet has been updated.   

Please make sure any colleagues who don’t have easy access to email can see this information.

Anne Gibson

Head of HR and OD

